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ANNOUNCEMENT

PROFIT GUIDANCE FOR FIRST HALF YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2020 AND FULL YEAR ENDING
31 DECEMBER 2020

The Board of Directors of TA Corporation Ltd (the “Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the
“Group”) wishes to announce that, following a preliminary assessment of the Group’s unaudited
results for the six months financial period ended 30 June 2020 (“1H2020”), the Group is expected to
report a significant net loss for 1H2020 and consequently, expect a loss for the full year ending 31
December 2020.

The Group’s businesses have been impacted by the COVID-19 circuit breaker measures and
movement control measures implemented in countries where the Group operates.

The profit guidance and disclosures above are based on preliminary assessment by the Board on
current information available, including unaudited management accounts, and reflects the Board’s
current views and expectations of the relevant prevailing economy, market, and other conditions.

Further details of the Group’s financial performance will be disclosed when the Company announces
its unaudited financial statements for 1H2020 by no later than 45 days after the end of the financial
period.

In the meantime, shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the
Company’s shares and securities. If in doubt about the action that they should take, they should
seek advice from their stockbrokers, bankers, solicitors, and/or other professional advisers.
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